
LARCH HILLS NORDIC SOCIETY 
Executive Meeting Tuesday Jan. 7, 2020 

7:15 PM, 
Pauline Waelti’s at 2431 28th St. N.E. 

Minutes 
 
1. Quorum achieved- Clint Smith, Karen Tanchak, Pauline Waelti, Don 

Miller, Abbi May, Ed Bouma, Brad Calkins, Craig McBride, Laura 
Hepburn, Suzy Beckner. 
Absent- Rob van Varseveld 
 

2. Adopt Agenda – Brad motioned to adopt, Clint 2nd.  
 

3. Minutes of last meeting Dec. 3, 2019. Don motioned to accept, 
Abbi  2nd. All in favour.  

 
4. Business arising. We are not a member of sport BC so kidsport will 

no longer sponsor LH members. Karen continues to look for other 
avenues.  
 

5. Treasurer Report- Don Miller- see attached report. Don will report 
donations to Karen and she will look after thank you cards or 
certificates. Don is working on the annual financial statements. We 
will continue to use Trent Sismey Inc. We will continue to get a 
review engagement of the annual statement by the accountant as 
this is important for grant applications.   
 

6. Tree Blowdown and affect on RKS.   
The plan is to clear all the trees from the route prior to the loppet. 
Crews continue to clear trees daily. Trails below the South hub were 
cleared but trees continue to come down. The recreational 30km 
route will also be cleared if possible.  
 

7. Tom’s Shelter-Clint continues to work on having the structure 
inspected. Penti’s shelter may not be safe with heavy snow on the 
roof. We will put a do not enter sign on it until it can be shovelled.  
 

8. Lighting Committee- Craig. Fundraising continues. The application 
is pending with Rec sites and trails.  
 

9. Tracksetter update -Ed. They are looking for a snowmobile 
replacement. The PB has also had some difficulties. The oilpan 



needs to be replaced and this can’t be done until later this week. It is 
still in use. There are ongoing problems with the cooling fan as well. 
Now the universal joint from the tiller is broken but it should be fixed 
by tomorrow. The PB is required to help with clearing the trees. 
 
The kubota is working very well and we will consider getting a 
second one in future.  

 

10. Club Manager report-Karen- see attached report. 
 
Additions: 

1. Naming of the Chalet. Karen has not found a policy yet about 
naming of trails in previous minutes. The executive will present a 
motion at the next general meeting to name the chalet the Rob Nash 
Memorial Chalet. 

2.  Snowshoe update. People on snowshoes can’t get up beside the 
stairs right now. We will ask George to push snow to make a better 
ramp and prevent cars parking in front of the it. There are two signs 
with different costs of snowshoeing. The actual cost is $8 for adults 
and $5 for youth.  

3. Sledding- There was discussion about if we should have a 
designated sledding trail. Sledding on the Beast is not safe and we 
will put a no sledding sign there.  

4. Hillbilly flats – There is a cutoff trail on Arwin’s Dream which is an 
old skidder trail. It is a steep hill to the left. The trail planning 
committee will assess this section of trail.  

5. Single parent memberships. We discussed options for a discount 
for membership of one parent families as suggested by Jan Naylor. 
Brad will research what other clubs have done and present at the 
next meeting.  

6. Back-up power for the chalet should be available to prevent lines 
freezing when the power goes out. Ed suggested a generator plug in 
at the boiler for heat, then the pumps will run. We will need to lock 
the bathrooms or keep the pump working in that situation. Ed is 
going to look into this with BC hydro.  

7. Dog trail shovels. There are no shovels hanging. Ed will check with 
Allan.  

 
 Announcements:       
General meeting Feb 11, 2020 
Next LHNS Exec. Meeting Date Feb 4 at 7:30 at Pauline’s.  
 
Adjournment at  9:30  hrs. Motion Don, 2nd Abbi. 



LARCH HILLS NORDIC SOCIETY 
Executive Meeting Tuesday Jan 7, 2020 

7:15 PM, 
Admin Assistant/Manager Report 
 

 I have been updating the early morning Trail report and sometime the Grooming report.  It 
currently is a collaboration between Ed and myself.  Some input comes from the Tracksetters 
and some from skiers.  Blaine and Clint keep me updated with information for the Back 
Country and Snowshoe information. 
 

 Now comfortable with the E-news.  Brad and Suzy get a test email before it goes out.  One 
typo this week with the manager email address.  Brad has helped alleviate that with Facebook.  
I will send out another e-news tomorrow with that correction and also a reminder of the Survive 
Outside happening on Saturday. 

 

 Emergency # process seems to be working well.  When I am there, the number listed is the 
chalet phone.  I then keep track of who is skiing and available. I participated in the Safety Host 
training day to better understand my role with the group. 
 

 The radios have been busy and are working well – helped get the Kubota crew communicating 
with the PB yesterday.   
 

 New signs are up for the Sponsors, telling folks where the flush toilets and outhouse is, the 
Lost and Found and the Manager on Duty.  The manager on duty signs are 1 at the kiosk and 
another one at the entrance to the chalet on the bottom floor. 
 

 Foldable maps for ski trails and the snowshoe only maps? 
 

 The Google Calendar document posted on the office door has been helpful for folks.  I had a 
request to make the print bigger for easier reading. 
 

 Additional rubber mats have been put down on the floor in the kitchen after another near miss 
of injury. 

 

 The hot drink machine seems to be a viable option to making a bit of a profit at the same time 
offering members the service.  The representative is hoping to have a machine in place in the 
next few weeks. 
 

 The Safety Man has not been able to get up to the parking lot so I am trying to coordinate a 
day where I will pick up the extinguishers that he took for servicing and return him the two 
loaners.  I will also get him to assess the old extinguisher from Cec’s cabin. 

 

 Dennis Carbonneau has built us a nice Lost and Found Box and he is going to provide us with 
a shelf above it for smaller items. 
 

 Three doors are not locking properly. Main door to lower floor from parking lot has a screw 
missing, side door from patio (the lock is loose) and the outdoor washroom door is snug and 
will not close without some force. 

 Outdoor washroom is still waiting for the toilet and sink to be installed 

 Stocked up on all bathroom and cleaning supplies after the race weekend. 



 Christmas decorations will come down this week.  Today is Orthodox Christmas Day. 

 Reading through minutes and documenting all important motions.  Have completed 1991 to 
2014.  Also collecting information on Policy discussions as I peruse the minutes.   
















